
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 18, 2007 
 

REQUEST TO REIMBURSE THE SCHOOL BOARDS 
THE APPLICATION FEE RELATED TO A JOINT  
ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT APPLICATION 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Council/School Board Liaison Committee recommends: 
 
That the City of Vaughan reimburse a total amount of $5,685.00 to the York Region 
District School Board and the York Catholic District School Board related to the joint 
planning application fee amendment of Zoning By-law No. 1-88. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
Should Council approve the reimbursement of $5,685.00, the funds would be drawn from 
the Planning Application Fees revenue.  
 
Communications Plan 
 
Not applicable 
 
Purpose 
 
To request that the School Boards be reimbursed the application fee associated with a 
joint Zoning By-law amendment application. 
 
Background – Analysis and Options 
 
The Council/School Board Liaison Committee, at its meeting of April 18, 2007, adopted 
the following recommendation: 
 

That the City of Vaughan reimburse a total amount of $5,685.00 to the York 
Region District School Board and the York Catholic District School Board related 
to the joint planning application fee amendment of Zoning By-law No. 1-88. 

 
The referenced planning application fee relates to a joint application submitted by the 
York District School Board and the York Catholic District School Board to amend the 
General Provisions of Zoning By-law 1-88 to permit a day nursery use to operate year 
round within all public schools within the City of Vaughan.  The subject Zoning By-law 
Amendment was considered and ratified at the Council meeting of January 29, 2007. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007: 
 
This report recommends a change from the priorities previously set by Council and the 
necessary resources have not been allocated. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
Not applicable 



 
Conclusion 
 
The Council/School Board Liaison Committee is requesting that the School Boards be 
reimbursed the application fee, in the amount of $5,685.00, associated with a joint Zoning 
By-law amendment application. 
 
Attachments 
 
None 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona, Chair 
Council/School Board Liaison Committee 
 


